
PAC 14 Monthly Meeting Board Minutes
August 7th, 2014 @ NABB Conference Room
Members in attendance:  Faye Wilson, Mark Thompson, and Angie Jones attended. Creig Twilley and Kelly Griffith attended representing PAC14.
Welcome and Call to Order:  Ms. Faye Wilson
Executive Director’s Report:  Mr. Creig Twilley

Discussion:  

1. Data Doc Report – Record keeping for the Data Doc has been changed to include staff time along with the encoder time. This has caused an increase in Live Government hours, Studio Government hours, and Public studio hours. All other numbers for the months of June and July were in the average range. 
Secretary’s Report: Typed minutes for June presented for approval.
Discussion:  Quorum not met. Postponed until next meeting. 

Action Taken: N/A
Treasurer Report:  George Whitehead – Kelly Griffith filled in 
Agenda Item:   Review of Year-to-date Financials.
Discussion:  The net income for FY 2014 was $51,341.38. The increase in net income was from the payroll differences throughout the year; including the two month vacant videographer position and Office Manager pay difference. Other expenses for FY 2014 have yet to be paid that includes the PKS Audit for $4,000.00. PAC 14 raised $16,000 in sponsorships, donations, and program sales that was not originally budgeted for. 
Finance Committee Report: 
Agenda Items:  

Discussions:  
1. Contingency Fund- A savings account for the contingency fund was set up in early July with an initial startup amount of $40,000. 
2. Update for Studio #2- Updating has not begun for studio #2, which will cost about $16,000. Contingency funds that were previously approved have not been used; it will be allotted for studio #2 updated.
3. Benefits- To be discussed with board at a later date. 
Old Business:

1. Promotional Items- Creig Twilley ordered 30 t-shirts, 35 polo’s, and 15 hats that has the new logo on it. Some will be used for staff attire, some will be given to active local producers and other members of PAC 14, and others will be sold to recoup some of the money spent. The total amount spent was $1,015.95.
2. Part-time videographer- Total expense for one year - $5,400; $15/hr for 30 hours a month. To be discussed and voted on through e-mail.
New Business:  
1. Board Member Terms – To be discussed at Annual Meeting in October. 
2. Local Producer Internship – Initiated to get more Local Producers into PAC 14. This will cause more shows to be produced. 
Handouts Provided via e-mail: Meeting Agenda, June and July Financials, and FY 2014 Profit & Loss Sheet.
*The next meeting will be on Tuesday, October 7th, 2014 at MAC. Dependent upon the approval of date from Board. 
**Original date: October 2ND, 2014. 

